Kittitas PUD Bettas Road Substation Expansion

Project Narrative

The Kittitas PUD Bettas Road Substation Expansion project is a proposed extension to an existing

electrical substation, located 4,000sf southeast of the intersection of Hayward Rd and Bettas Rd, to
better serve the electrical load growth and improve the service reliability in the surrounding area. The
total site area of the project is 3.58 acres with 3.22 acres of disturbance during construction activity. No
water system or sewage system is proposed as a part of this project. A 335sf control building is a part of
the proposed expansion, as well as major substation equipment structures.

KCC 17.60A.015 Criteria

This project will better serve the electrical load growth and improve the service reliability in the
surrounding area. It will be adjoined to an existing facility so there is no anticipated impact.

(i) 1t will be adequately serviced by existing facilities such as highways, roads, police and fire
protection, irrigation and drainage structures, refuse disposal, water and sewers, and schools
Proposed site complies with relevant development standards and criteria for approval set forth
in this title or other applicable provisions of Kittitas County Code.
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